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          Avenue Road Public School

          January/ February Newsletter

                      40 Gail Street, Cambridge, Ontario N1R 4M2
       519-623-0860

Principal’s Message

Welcome back to all of our families. Hopefully the break was a relaxing one for all. As Term 1 comes to a close we wanted to thank all of our volunteers so far. We have been very fortunate this year to have so many people volunteer their time in the classroom, on field trips, Strong Start, Norcard and Chocolate Bar Fundraisers, Pizza, and selling Hot Dogs. Thank you so much.
A big thanks also goes out to all our students who took part in our Holiday Concert. It was a roaring success and a wonderful way to finish the last week before our Holiday Break. It was also fabulous to see so many parents who were able to make it out to support their child/ren and our school community. The applause was loud and much appreciated by all of our students. Thanks as well to Ms. Dhaul for organizing the event and all the teachers who worked with their students and came out the evening of the concert to supervise various classes.

Thanks as well to Mr. Wilson, Mr. Hundt and Mrs. Peters who as always had our school looking clean and welcoming for our students. This group is second to none for the pride they take in their job on a daily basis as we here at Avenue Road are the benefactors of their labours. 

Our first term report cards will also be coming home on February 10th. For students in grade 7, parents will notice that marks are no longer letter grades but rather percentages after you complete grade 6. Report cards from JK to grade 6 will remain the same as they have in past years.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me at school.
Shawn Thompson
Principal
Important Dates

February 10- Report Cards go home (all students)

February 17- Family Day

February 28th- 83rd Annual Skating Races

March 4th-  McQuadle- A Dragon’s Tale (Dress Rehearsal)

March 5th-McQuadle- A Dragon’s Tale (Evening Performance)
March 7-16 (March Break)
April 18-21 – Easter Weekend

May 19 – Victoria Day

May 30 – PD Day (no school for students)
June 26 – Last Day of School
From the Office
Please continue to call our attendance line at 519-570-8054 (ext. 3030) if your child is going to be absent from school. This helps us account for the safety of each child who attends our school.  An answering machine is on 24 hours a day to record all calls. Please note that our office is officially open from 8:40 am to 3:30 pm each day.

Also, please ensure that your child has enough food to last for both nutrition breaks. The energy from these snacks and meals assists greatly in the learning process. 
School Council

Our school council meets once a month and we invite any parent who is interested to attend.  All meetings are on the third Monday of each month and begin at 6:30 pm in the school library. The remaining meetings are as follows:

· Tuesday, February 19 (Monday is a holiday)
· Monday, April 22 (Monday is a holiday)
· Tuesday, May 20 (Monday is a holiday)
Much of our fundraising is due to the efforts of volunteers. The monies raised from fundraising enable us to do so much more for our students, whether it is new equipment, new resources, reducing costs of off-campus trips or bringing in outstanding people or organizations to present to our kids. 
Extra Winter Clothes

The Primary teachers are in need of extra winter clothing- snow pants, jackets, hats and mittens- to help keep students warm and dry.

If you have any of these items that your child has outgrown, we would really appreciate if you could send them in for us to share when our students need them. 

Chocolate Bar Campaign
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Our Chocolate Bar Campaign was a resounding success. Thanks so much to all the parents who kindly allowed their children to bring chocolate bars home to sell. We have never sold as many chocolate bars as we have this year. A special thanks goes out to Ms. Magee and Mrs. Aitken for all your work with organizing the orders and counting money. That was a lot of time you both gave up and was very much appreciated. Here are our prize winners (they have all received their prizes except 8B):
Top Seller- Adam (rm. 20- $50 to Swiss Chalet and $50 to the Movies)

2nd Place Selling Student- Philip (rm. 4- new iPod)

Random Draw- Brandon (8B- $25.00 movie gift certificate)

Top Selling Class- 8B (Pizza Party)

2nd Place Selling Class- Room 4 (Ice cream sundae party)
Fun Fair
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We are presently in the process of coming up with a plan to have our Third Annual Fun Fair. The double gym will be filled with fun games for the children to play. It will also give us an opportunity to welcome our community into our school. More information will follow as Mrs. Spurgeon heads this committee.

Information about the Board

To keep up to date about what is happening in the Waterloo Region District School Board be sure to visit the web site at www.wrdsb.on.ca.  
Severe Weather Procedures
In the event of severe weather conditions, there is always the possibility of bus transportation cancellations or other disruptions to the school day. Parents are reminded to listen early to any of the following stations:

KOOL FM 
Kitchener
FM 105.3

Oldies 1090
Kitchener
AM 1090

CHYM 570        Kitchener       FM 96.7

CJOY
Guelph
AM 1460

CKPC
Brantford
AM 1380

DAVE FM
Cambridge
FM 107.5

Any school closures or bus cancellations will be announced there beginning at 6:00 a.m. Please do not phone the school. If bus transportation is cancelled and you choose to bring your child to school, it is your responsibility to pick up your child at the end of the day.

Once the school has opened for the day, it will remain open until regular dismissal time. However, if you are concerned about deteriorating conditions, it is your option to pick your child up early, or keep them at home for the day.
Home Reading
Thanks to all of our parents and students who are working so hard with our Home Reading. Many of our students have hit the 75 nights of reading milestone and we are starting to see students hit 100 Nights. Once they reach 100 nights, each individual student will have their picture taken and posted on the 100 Night Bulletin Board for the reminder of the year. I look forward to continue to add pictures to fill the board. Please do not forget that each time a child reads 25 nights they will still receive a free individual sized pizza from Toppers Pizza. Thanks Toppers!
Congratulations as well to those who have hit 70 Nights of reading. Great job. Please read below for your name:

Anna (rm. 2)


Anisah (rm. 21)

Kaylin (rm. 21)


Mohammad (rm. 3)

Nutrition for Learning

Each class is equipped with food for students to eat on days they are simply hungry or have forgotten their lunch. We are able to offer this program to our students due to the kind contribution we received from Nutrition for Learning. Without their support we would not have the funds to buy the food each week. We are also very fortunate to have Mrs. Aitkin who has kindly offered her time to purchase the food each week for our students. 

Topper’s Pizza Night (January 27, 2014.)
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Topper Pizza Night for Avenue Road School is on Monday, January 27th. A percentage of each pizza sold that evening to families in our area will be given to our school.

We also continue to sell pizza each Thursday during second break. Please make sure to watch for the order forms. Thank you so much to the parent helpers to allow this to work! 
Remember Me Catering

School lunches and milk are available from Remember Me Catering. Special lunches happen every second Wednesday while milk can be ordered each day. Orders can be done either by paying by cheque along with the order form or on-line (www.remembermeinc.com). All food that is sold in the school meets the nutrition guidelines we are to follow. 

Popcorn Sales
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Popcorn will continue to be sold every Thursday during our first nutrition break which starts at 11:00 am. Each bag sells for $1.00 and the four different flavours are white cheddar, kettle corn, light butter salt and dill pickle. All the popcorn sold in the school meets the nutrition guidelines we are to follow.
FDK (Full-Day Kindergarten)  Registration

Registration for new kindergarten students (born in 2010) will take place on February 12 and 14. Please make sure to call the office to schedule an appointment.
Hot Dogs
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Hot dogs continue to be sold each and every Tuesday. Please make sure to watch for the order form that is sent home on a monthly basis

Skating
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Our skating times have once again been given to our school. On January 29th, from 10-11:00 am all grade 1-3 students can take part in skating followed by any grade 4-6 child from 11:00 am to 12:00 pm. Our second time will be on February 12. All grade 1-6 students have the opportunity to skate from 10-11 am while grade 7-8 students can skate from 11:00 am to 12:00 pm. The 83rd Annual Skating Races will once again be held at Galt Arena at 7:00 pm. Avenue Road will have try-outs for those (grade 1-6 students) interested. Good luck to all.

McQuadle: A Dragon’s Tale
Avenue Road Public School presents, McQuadle: A Dragon’s Tale. Enjoy this charming comedy with friends and family as it has a little something for everyone, including a nice moral. This 40 minute show focuses on McQuadle the dragon who wants to know his purpose in life, and he will go to almost any length to find it out — even if it means visiting an Evil Queen who lives in a castle on top of the hill! Our cast of 23 students has been working diligently Monday’s after school and

throughout the week during first nutrition breaks to stage this laugh-out-loud show. Join us March 4th at 2pm for the Dress Rehearsal or March 5th at 7pm for the Evening Show!

Miss. Dhaul

